Wellington Town Council Planning Meeting 5 February 2018

MINUTES OF THE PLANNING MEETING OF WELLINGTON TOWN COUNCIL HELD IN THE UNITED REFORMED CHURCH HALL, FORE STREET, WELLINGTON, ON MONDAY 5 FEBRUARY 2018 at 6:15pm
PRESENT: Councillor James (Mayor)
Councillors Barr, Bowrah, Critchard, Govier, Hunt, Lithgow, Lloyd, Reed, Russell-Cairns, Shepherd, Stock-Williams and Thorne
Greg Dyke (Town Clerk)
Debbie Bere (Deputy Town Clerk)
Darren Addicot (Taunton Deane Borough Council Planning)
185. APOLOGIES

Councillor Brown
186. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Councillors Bowrah and Reed declared interests as members of Taunton Deane Borough Council’s Planning Committee and therefore reserved the right to vote differently at Taunton Deane Borough Council’s Planning Committee meeting as different facts could be placed before her. 
Councillors Hunt and Govier declared an interest as a possible substitute for TDBC’s Planning Committee
187.  APPLICATIONS TO BE DETERMINED BY TOWN COUNCIL:

(a) Conversion of garage to habitable accommodation at 108 Mills Drive, Wellington (43/17/0125)
The Planning Officers report attached recommending conditional approval had been circulated to members.
Resolved that permission be granted
188. TO CONSIDER WHAT COMMENTS TO MAKE ON THE FOLLOWING APPLICATIONS THAT WILL BE DETERMINED BY TAUNTON DEANE BOROUGH COUNCIL OR SOMERSET COUNTY COUNCIL:

(a) Removal of condition no. 03 of 46/16/0005 (restrictions to trading of retail building) at Blackdown Garden Centre, Wellington Road, West Buckland (46/17/0053)
Recommended that in view of the continued failure of the applicant to comply with previous planning conditions regarding the provision of access works permission be refused.

(b) Application for approval of reserved matters following outline application 43/11/0104 for the erection of 119 no. dwellings with associated access, scale, appearance and layout at Phase 3 on land at Longforth Farm, Wellington (43/17/0110) 
It was reported that TDBC Planning Committee had already determined this application and granted permission.

General concern was expressed regarding the length of time it took to complete the adoption process in respect of large developments such as this. It was agreed to seek clarification of the process from the Planning and Highway Authorities.

(c) Erection of retaining wall & timber fence on top, increased height of part brick front boundary wall at 100, Buckwell Wellington (retention of works already undertaken) (43/17/0135)
Councillors discussed the obstruction that this application had caused to the visibility splay. Many felt that it also had a detrimental impact on the visual amenity of the street scene. 

Recommended that permission be refused and enforcement action be taken to return the wall to its original condition.

(d) Repairs to sash windows with installation of secondary glazing at The Old Vicarage, High Street, Wellington (43/17/0138/LB)
(e) Replacement of windows at The Old Vicarage, High street, Wellington (43/17/0139/LB)
Recommended that subject to no objection from the Conservation Officer permission be granted for the above applications.

(f) Application to carry out management works to one yew tree included in TauntoN Deane Borough (Wellington No.3) Tree Preservation Order 1998 at Darkes Place, Wellington (TD762) (43/18/0003/T)
Recommended that subject to no objection from the Tree Officer consent be granted.
189. Appeal by: GLADMAN DEVELOPMENTS LTD

LAND WEST OF BAGLEY ROAD, ROCKWELL GREEN,

WELLINGTON 43/17/0002

Proposal: Outline Application with all matters reserved, except for means of

access, for the erection of up to 205 dwellings and up to 60

apartments with care (Class C2), with public open space,

landscaping, sustainable drainage system and vehicular access

points from Exeter Road on land to the west of Bagley Road,

Rockwell Green

A Local Inquiry had now been arranged in connection with the refusal of this planning application. When the application was considered by the Town Council it also recommended refusal.

TDBC would be instructing Counsel to argue its case. The Council’s comments had already been forwarded to the Appeal Case Officer.

However, when it comes to the Local Inquiry it was felt that the Town Council would need a presence for a number of reasons. The appeal was likely concentrate on the housing land supply. The appellants were likely to go through a long drawn out process where they looked at all the housing sites in the town and questioned whether the 5 year housing supply was sufficient. There was little value we could add to that process. What this Council wished do, was to set a scene for the Planning Inspector. It could point out the amount of development that Wellington had been asked to accommodate and make the following more general points that were made when the application was considered.

• The application does not fall within the Core Strategy.

• There is already an adequate supply of allocated land in Wellington.

• There is insufficient infrastructure in Wellington, Rockwell Green and the surrounding area to support this development. 

Also, apart from putting forward these arguments the Town Council should be seen by the Wellington community to be taking an active part in the local inquiry.

The Inquiry Case Officer had been notified that the Town Council wished to speak at the Inquiry. 
Resolved that, subject to availability Councillor Thorne be nominated  to speak at the Inquiry (Councillor Bowrah to speak if Councillor Thorne was unavailable).

190. ERECTION OF 84 NO. DWELLINGS AND ASSOCIATED WORKS AS ENABLING DEVELOPMENT IN CONNECTION WITH THE REPAIR AND RESTORATION OF LISTED BUILDINGS AT TONE MILL, MILVERTON ROAD, TONEDALE, WELLINGTON (43/11/0080)

Councillor Thorne reminded the Council that planning permission was granted for the residential development of the site for 80 dwellings in order to provide enabling funds to carry out repair works to the listed Mill buildings opposite. A S106 agreement required payment of £780,000 prior to the commencement of the development for this purpose.

In 2016 a subsequent planning permission was granted under Section 73 of the

Town and Country Planning Act 1990 for the amendments to the originally approved

plans, seeking to provide an additional 6 dwellings on the site. A new Section 106

agreement was entered into altering the provisions surrounding the payment of the

£780,000. That was quashed following a Judicial Review.  A further application seeking to secure an additional alternative permission for 4 of the new dwellings was approved on 18 September 2017.
Councillor Thorne submitted a detailed report setting out the history of this development. The situation regarding the payment of a “heritage protection contribution” had become very complicated and remained unresolved.

Resolved that TDBC be asked to clarify the position.
191. MOUNT VETERINARY SURGERY AND CAR PARK REDEVELOPMENT

Councillor Lithgow submitted a report on this matter. He raised concerns regarding the affordable housing provision that had been agreed in connection with this development. A case had apparently been made in respect of the viability of the development which would lead to less affordable housing being provided.
Resolved that TDBC be asked to clarify the position
The meeting ended at 6:50pm.
………………………………………………… 
Councillor Gary James
Mayor
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